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CHRISTMAS SEALS 
DISTRIBUTED STATEWIDE

Marking their 80th
anniversary. the 1987
Christmas Seals have
been mailed this year

stamps bearing the 
double-barred cross of 
the American Lung 
Association have become

age children such as 
"Your Lungs Are For 
Life," "Smoking Deserves 
a Smart Answer," and

AMERICAN LUNG ASSOCIATION

to 40 million homes 
nationwide including 
one and half million 
households throughout 
Texas, according to 
J.C. Ewing, Jr., presi­
dent of the board of 
directors of the Ameri­
can Lung Association of 
Texas.
To kick-off the 

campaign in Texas, 
State Treasurer Ann 
Richards, 1987 chair­
woman, last week unveil­
ed at the Capitol the 
80th anniversary seal 
which features a doll 
named Candy Claus with 
Santa.

"Over the years, the

an American tradition 
and a symbol of the 
battle against all lung 
diseases and some of 
their related causes 
such as smoking, air 
pollution and occupa­
tional lung hazards," 
Ewing said.

Contributions to 
Christmas Seals will 
support programs throug­
hout Texas such as 
"Freedom From Smoking" 
clinics. Family Asthma 
Programs, Better Breath­
ing Clubs for patients 
with chronic obstruc­
tive pulmonary disease, 
and procrams for school-

"Marijuana : a Second 
Look." Funds will also 
support clean air 
policies, programs and 
public forums on major 
lung health issues.
Those who do not 

receive a supply of 
Christmas Seals in the 
mail may request them 
by calling the American 
Lung Association of 
Texas at 1-800-252-LUNG 
or writing to 3520 
Executive Center Dr., 
Suite G-100, 
Austin, Texas 78731-1698

HOWARD COLLEGE HOSTS 
AREA II FFA

LEADERSHIP CONTEST
The Gail FFA Chapter 

of Future Farmers of 
America placed 1st. in 
the Junior Farm Skills 
at the Area leadership 
Contest hosted by 
Howard College in Big 
Spring, November 22. 
Over 300 vocational 
agriculture students 
from 40 West Texas High 
Schools participated in 
the FFA Leadership 
contest. Each of the 
entries has previously 
qualified through 
District eliminations.

Team members include 
Shane Kemper, Cole 
Vestal, and Eric Lusk. 
Also pictured include 
Buddy Wallace, Advisor, 
and Vocational Agricul­
ture Teacher at Borden 
County High School.

The purpose of Farm 
Skills demonstrations 
is to promote a better 
knowledge of agriculture, 
develop individual

ability, provide mater­
ial for TV programs, 
and to provide programs 
for service clubs, 
PTA's, high school 
assemblies and other 
groups.

First place teams 
will compete at the 
State Contest, December 
6, at Sam Houston state 
University, Huntsville. 
FFA Leadership Contest 
are under the sponsor­
ship of the Texas 
Education agency in 
cooperation with high 
schools teaching Voca­
tional Agriculture.

The Senior Chapter 
Conducting team, the 
Radio Team, The Senior 
Farm Skills Team, and 
Extemporaneous Teams 
also participated at 
the Area II Contest 
also. These teams did 
well, but were unable 
to qualify for the 
State Contest.
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COYOTES BASKETBALL WITH A
The Borden County 

Coyotes opened their 
season on Nov. 17, with 
a win over Ira 58-50.
The Coyotes used an 
aggressive halfcourt
defense and a ball 
control offense to 
defeat the taller Ira 
team. The Coyotes also 
shot well from the 
field with 47%. The 
Coyotes were also 4 out 
of 6 from the free 
throw line.

Shannon Bond led all 
scorers with 24 points. 
Brian Bond followed 
with 14 points. Will 
Phinizy scored 10

OPENSEASON WIN
points. Kerry Fryar 
scored 8 and Randell 
Hollis scored 2 points.
Will Phinizy and 

Shannon .. Bond each 
collected 11 rebounds a 
piece. Kerry Fryar had 
8. Chris Kilmer had 5 
rebounds. Brian Bond 
had 2 and Randell 
Hollis 1 rebound.

Chris Kilmer led the 
assist category with 5, 
Shannon 4, Will 3, 
Brian 2 and Kerry with 
1. Brian and Shannon 
each had 3 steals with 
Will 1 and Chris 1.

The Coyotes had 19 
turnovers.

LADY COYOTES BOMB 
BULLDOGS

A game which started 
out fairly close, 
turned out to be a run 
away as the lady Coyotes 
ran their season record 
to 2-0 with a 75-35 win 
over Ira. A 19-8 first 
quarter lead soon 
erupted into a 44-19 
halftime lead as the 
Lady Coyotes saw eight 
people get in the 
scoring column.
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A balanced double 
figure scoring attack 
inside was more than 
Ira could overcome as 
Elana Himes canned all 
18 of her points in the 
first half, Lisha 
Sternadel hit for 17 
and Kristi Adcock made 
16 points. Following 
in scoring were Shelly 
Lewis with 7, Ralynn 
Key made 6, Kate Phinizy 
contributed 5, Felicia 
Romero had 4 and
Elvira Balaque made 2. 
As a team Borden hit 
42% from the field and 
connected on 10 of 14 
free throws for 71%.
Felicia led all indivi­
duals in field goal 
percentage making 2 of 
3 for 67%. Elana follow­
ed with 53% and Lisha
and Kristi each hit 
50% from the field. 
From the line, Ralynn 
connected on 4 of 4 
free throws for 100%
and Lisha hit 1 of 1 
for the same percentage. 
Kristi made 4 of 6 for 
67%. Lisha led in 
steals with 9 and also 
led in assists with 6. 
Ralynn and Elana each 
had 7 steals and Elvira 
and Felicia each had 4 
assists. Shelly led in 
rebounds with 7 and 
Kristi had the same. 
Kate Phinizy connected 
on Borden' s only three 
point shot.

The J.V. game was 
also a blow out as

LADY COYOTES DROP 
FIRST GAME

« I r

After jumping out to 
a 2-0 season start, 
Borden County ran into 
a buzz saw Friday night 
as the Loop Longhorns 
came to town. Loop, 
last year district 5-A 
champions returned all 
five starters from a 
year ago, plus a top 
imcoming freshman, to 
set back the Lady 
Coyotes 52-45. First 
quarter jitters hampered 
the start as Borden 
suffered ten first 
quarter turnovers. 
Trailing 10-18, Borden 
then began to play 
better in the second 
quarter and second half 
but it was an uphill 
struggle all the way.
Kate Phinizy and 

Elana Himes tied for 
top honors in scoring 
with 12 points each 
followed in double 
figures by Lisha Stema- 
del with 10. Elvira 
Balaque hit five points,

Borden quickly jumped 
out to a 22-0 first 
quarter lead and was 
never threatened there­
after in their 52-7 
win. Amy Lewis and 
Randi Woodward dominated 
inside as they scored 
18 and 16 points respec­
tively. Following in 
scoring were Julie 
Harris with 8, Elizabeth 
Garcia with 5, Mary Ann 
Garcia made 4 and 
Rachel Romero hit 3. 
Next J.V. game will not 
be until after the 
Christmas Holidays.

Kristi Adcock made 4, 
and Ralynn Key made 2. 
Ralynn led in field 
goal percentage with 
50%, followed by Kate 
with 45%, making 5 of 
11. Elvira led in free 
throw percentage
hitting 1 of 2, Borden's 
only attempts. Kate led 
in steals with 4 and 
Elvira had 3. Lisha led 
in rebounds with 11. 
Ralynn led in assists 
with 5. Kate connected 
on two 3 points shots. 
After a Thanksgiving 
break, the Lady Coyotes 
will get another shot 
at the Longhorns as 
they travel to Loop on 
December 1. J.V. boys 
will begin at 5:00 
followed by the Varsity 
girls. Then on Thursday, 
December 3rd., Borden 
will play Water Valley 
in the Garden City 
Tournament at 4:00.

J.V. BOYS 
SHINE

The Borden County 
Junior Varsity Boys 
defeated Loop 46- 19.
The coyotes had 10 
players on the J.V. 
team and 9 players 
scored. The 10th player, 
Eric Lusk, had a good 
opportunity to score, 
but unselfeshly passed 
off to a teammate 
closer to the basket on 
a fastbreak.

Since freshman Jimmy 
Rios did not play 
Tuesday, he was able to 
play in both games 
Friday night. Jimmy led 
all scores with 12 
points Shane Kemper, 
Cole Vestal, and James 
Smith had 6 points each. 
Lance Latimer scored 5 
points. Lance Telchik 
scored 4 points. Paul 
Sturdivant and Cody
Stone each scored 2 
points.

COYOTES
LOOSE
HEART
BREAKER

The Loop Longhorns 
handed the Coyotes 
their first loss of the 

, young season in a fast 
moving thriller on Nov.

. 20. The Coyotes fell 
behind 19-12 in the 
first quarter, but they 
kept the pressure on 
the Longhorns. The 
halftime score was 
a 37-30 and the third 
quarter score was 
47-41. In the fourth 
quarter, the Coyotes 
made a run at the 
Longhorns and they 
brought the score to 
56-55 with about 40 
seconds left in the 
game. The Coyotes had 
the ball with a chance 
to go ahead, but lost 
it on a turnover. With 
no choice but to foul, 
the Longhorns made the 
freethrows and also got 
the ball. On the throwin, 
they also got a basket 
but the Coyotes had 
played a good ballgame.

The Coyotes once 
agaian shot 47% from 
the field - - 25 out of 
53. Shannon Bond led 
the Coyotes scores with 
17 points. Brian Bond 
scored 14 points. Kerry 
Fryar scored 12 points. 
Will Phinizy scored 8, 
and Jimmy Rios scored 4 
points.

Will Phinizy led 
Coyote rebounders with 
10, Shannon 8, Kerry 7, 
Brian 7, and Jimmy Rios 
with 2.

In the assist category 
Shannon had 6, Brian 3 
and Jimmy 2.

The Borden County 
Coyotes will meet 
Loraine Tuesday night 
Nov. 24th in the Coyote 
Gymnasium.

"Art is a human activ­
ity," wrote Leo Tolstoi. 
Obviously he never read 
National Wildlife maga­
zine . According to a 
recent article, elephants 
also have an artistic 
bent. One elephant at a 
Syracuse, New York zoo, 
for instance, has created 
more than 200 drawings

and paintings since 
being given paper and 
pens in 1976. Experts 
say that the fact that 
the elephant1s product­
ions are reasonably 
centered on each page 
and that each one is 
"finished" indicates
that the elephant does 
have some sense of art 
and good form.
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The Jr. High basket­

ball season opened with 
a pair of games Saturday 
in the Sands Tournament 
In the opening game of 
the tourney, Borden had 
to face eventual winner 
Klondike and dropped a

29-15 game. They then 
came back to defeat 
Grady that afternoon 
27-8 for third place.

In the first game 
against Klondike, an 
obvious size disadvant­
age was the key as

Klondike got 23 of 
their 29 points from 
5'10' Dena Simpson and 
5'9V Emmy Defee. 
Borden held a brief
5- 2 lead in the first 
quarter but trailed at 
the end of the stanza
6- 5. Klondike opened up 
an 18-9 half-time 
before Borden1S defense 
clamped dovm in the 
third quarter holding 
the Courgars to 1 
point. Borden couldn't 
generate much offense 
of its own as most 
shots were either 
blocked or altered in 
the second half. Amanda 
Anderson led in scoring 
with 11 points followed 
by Kristin Monger and 
Shara Dee Woodward with 
2 each.

In the third place 
game, the Coyotes 
slowly pulled away in 
each quarter as nine 
people got into the 
scoring column. Grady, 
last year's district 
champs, could not 
handle the depth Borden 
displayed and slowly 
wore down. Grady could 
only manage 2 points in 
the second half of 
play. Scoring for 
Borden was Amanda with 
10, Shara Dee hit 4 and 
Leslie Fryar made 1. 
Kelly Jo Cgden, Kristin 
Kilmer, Kristin Monger, 
A'Lise Lloyd, Shayne 
Hess, and Angela Evans 
each made 2.

Klondike defeated 
Sands in the final 
38-11.

Borden County I. S. D.
-== B A S K E T B A L L

S C H E D U L E
1987-1988

BORDEN COUNTY HIGH SCHOOL
1987-88 Basketball Schedule-

D A L E O P P O N E N T P L A C E G I R L S B O Y S  T I M E

N o v . 1 3 W e llm a n  . . . . G a i l  ........... A A -B 5 :0 0

N o v . 1 7 Ira ................ . G a i l  ........... A -B A 5 :0 0

N o v . 20 L o o p ............. . G a i l  ........... A A -B 5 :0 0

N o v . 2 4 L o ra in e  ____ .G a i l  ........... A -B A 5 :0 0

D e c . 1 L o o p ............. . L o o p  ____ A A -B 5 :0 0

D e c . 3 - 4 - 5  G a rd e n  C ity  T o u rn a m e n t A A T B A

D ec . 8 R o b e rt  Le e  . .G a i l  ........... A A 6 :3 0

D e c . 1 0 - 1 1 -1 2  S a n d s  T o u rn a m e n t A A T B A

D ec . 1 5 Ira ................... . I r a  ............. A -B A 5 :0 0

D o r  1 7 -1 8 -1 9  ‘ B o rd e n  C o u n ty  T o u r . A A T B A

J a n .  5 M id la n d  C h r is .  G a il ........... A -B A 5 :0 0

J a n .  12 “ K lo n d ik e ____ .G a l l  ........... A A -B 5 :0 0

J a n .  15 “ O 'D o n n e ll . . . O 'D o n n e l l . A -B A 5 :0 0

J a n .  19 “ G r a d y ............. . G a il ........... A A -B 5 :0 0
J a n .  22 “ S a n d s  ........... . A c k e r ly  . . A -B A 5 :0 0

J a n .  26 N ew  L ite  C h r is G a il ........... A 6 :3 0

J a n .  29 “ K lo n d ik e  . . . . . K lo n d ik e  . A A -B 5 :0 0

F e b . 2 “ O 'D o n n e ll . . . . G a i l  ........... A A -B 5 :0 0

F e b . 5 “ G r a d y ............. . G r a d y ____ A A -B 5 :0 0

F e b . 9 “ S a n d s  ........... . G a l l  ........... A A -B 5 :0 0
* Teams in Borden County Tournament: Borden County, Jayton, Klondike,
Loop, Loraine, Sands, Wellman, & Westbrook.

* •  Denotes District Games -

BORDEN COUNTY JUNIOR H I G H

1987-88 Basketball Schedule
D A T E O P P O N E N T P L A C E G I R L S B O Y S  T I M E

N o v . 21 S a n d s  T o u rn a m e n t  A c k e r ly A A T B A

N o v . 30 K lo n d ik e . . . .G a i l  .......... A A -B 5 :0 0

D e c . 7 O 'D o n n e ll . . . O ’ D o n n e l l . A -B A 5 :0 0

D e c . 14 G ra d y  .......... .G a i l  ........... A A -B 5 :0 0

J a n .  4 S a n d s  ____ . A c k e r ly  . . A -B A 5 :0 0

J a n .  18 K lo n d ik e  . . . . K lo n d ik e  . A -B A 5 :0 0

J a n .  25 O ’ D o n n e ll . . .G a i l  .......... A A -B 5 :0 0

F e b . 1 G r a d y .......... . G r a d y ____ A -B A 5 :0 0

F e b . 8 S a n d s  ____ .G a i l  ........... A A -B 5 :0 0

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday
l 2 3

5:00 p.m.
H.S. Basketball 
G ir ls  Scrlimtage 
Wllson-There

4 5 7:30 p.m.6 
H.S. Footba ll 
Weilman-Here

7

8 9 5:00 p .n J O  
H.S. Basketball 
G ir ls  Scrlnmage 
Tahoka-There

11 12 5:00
H.S. Basketba ll 
A G lr ls -A -B  Boys 
Weilman-Here

14

15 16 5:00 p .n i 7 
H.S. Basketball 
A-B G lr ls -A  Boys 
Ira-Here

18 19 End 2nd ̂ 1^ Weeks

5:00 p.m.
H.S. Basketball 
A G ir ls ,  A-B Boys 
Loop -  Here

S C T T ”
Sands J r .  High
Basketball
Tournament

22 23

.
5:00 p . r t? 4  
H.S. Basketball 
l-B G ir ls ,  A Boys 
Loralne -  Here

25 26
THANKSG1VI1

nUUOOVM} IMT

2 7
HOLIDAYS

28

\

29

^  Â

305:00 p.m.
Iunior Hlah 

G ir ls ,  A-B Boys 
Klondike -  Here

A at a

OCTOBER 19673 U T V T F 11 2 J4 5 6 7 8 9 10 Il 12 IJ 14 15 16 17 IS 19 20 21 22 2J 24

DECEMBER 19875 m t v T F S1 2 J 4 56 7 8 9 10 II 12 11 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 2J 24 25 26
at at 6

H l G HSECONDV1̂  ̂ *=SANDS ^  * 
TOURNAMENT

JR.
BOYS 
AT

The Borden county Jr. 
High Coyotes started 
their season off with a 
big win. In the opening 
round of the tournament, 
the Coyotes met and 
defeated the Klondike 
Cougars 33-15. The 
Coyotes looked very 
good in their first 
ballgame.

Juve Balaque led all 
scorers with 11 points. 
Klint Kemper followed 
closely with 10 points 
and Clint Bray, Richie 
Holzmann, Shawn Lewis 
and Heith Gammons
scored 2 points each.

In the finals of the 
tournament the Coyotes 
met Sands and lost 
42-22. The Coyotes 
started the game looking 
like they would continue 
their winning ways, but

the Mustangs raced into 
action. The first 
quarter score was 7-5 
in favor of the Coyotes, 
but the Mustangs' 
pressing defense enabled 
them to outscore the 
Coyotes 18-3 in the 
second quarter. If the 
Coyotes had shot well 
from the freethrow 
line, the game would 
have been closer. We 
only made 7 out of 27 
for only 25%.
Klint Kemper led the 

Coyote scorers with 8 
points. Juve Balaque 
scored 5 points. Clint 
Bray scored 6 points. 
David Buchanan scored 2 
points and Clint Ander­
son scored 1 point.
Congratulations 

Coyotes.

Next game for the Jr. 
High will be Monday, 
November 30, starting 
at 5:00 with the "B" 
boys and "A" girls to 
follow. It will be at 
home facing the Klondike 
Cougars once again.

Is the U.S. too waste- 
full? Within a decade, 
half the states will 
face serious problems in 
trying to dispose of 
their garbage. Although 
the problem is worse in 
urban areas, large, 
sparsely populated 
states also are running 
out of landfill space 
and cannot easily obtain 
new sites. According to 
National Wildlife maga­
zine, long-term solu­
tions, such as incine­
ration and facilities to 
convert trash to energy, 
are needed.

LUNCH MENU
SCHOOL LUNCHES

November 30 - December 4 , 1987

Monday Steak Fingers
Hashed Potatoes 
English Peas 
Fru it  
Hot Bread 
Milk

Tuesday Green Enchilada Casserole
Buttered Com 
F ru it  Salad 
Hot R olls  
Milk

Wednesday Hobo Stew
Fried Okra 
F ru it
Peanut Butter ft Crackers
Hot Bread
M ilk

Thursday Turkey With Gravy
Buttered Potatoes 

. Green Beans
J e llo  
Hot R olls  
Milk

Friday Hamburgers
French Fries  
Lettuce -  Tomatoes 
Cookies 
M ilk

Salad Bar

Salad Bar

Salad Bar

Salad Bar
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY

MOMAND DAD
Chip is the son of 

Alvin and Opal Smith, 
Gail.

He is a Corpsman 
aboard the USS Virginia 
stationed at Norfolk 
Virginia.

On November 17th., 
Chip returned from a 
6H month Medeterranean
Cruise, where he

visited many interest­
ing places, including i 
Spain, France, Italy, 
Egypt and Gibraltar. 
He got in quite alot 
of Sight-seeing includ­
ing a 2 day tour of 
the Swiss Alps.

Chip will finish his 
service time in October 
of 1988.

Barbara 
and 
Rich

Anderson proudly 
announce the arrival 
of their sixth Grand­
child, THOMAS WILLIAM 
HUTTO.

"Will1s" parents,
Mary and Bruce Hutto 
and his Paternal 
grandparents Ginnie 
and Tommy Hutto share 
in their joy.
The baby was born in 

Austin, Sunday, Nov. 
22nd.
Weighing 7 lb. 7oz.

COURTHOUSE
NEWS

Whereas, on the 9th day 
of November, A.D. 1987, 
the Commissioners1 Court 
of Borden County, Texas, 
convened in regular ses­
sion in the Courthouse 
at Gail, Texas, all mem­
bers present.
Minutes of the meeting 

of October 26th, 1987
were read and approved.

Returns of the Consti­
tutional Amemdment Elec­
tion held on November 
3rd,, 1987 were canvas­
sed. Motion was made 
and seconded that the 
returns of the Elec­
tion are official as re­
corded in Election Re­
turns Book Volume 1, 
page 135.

A motion was made and 
seconded to extend the 
20 foot alley in Block 
61 to give access to 
Lots 7 through 12 of 
said Block 61.
A motion was made and 

seconded that Borden Co­
unty does hereby trans­
fer any interest that 
Borden County has to the 
Borden County Ambulance, 
the title now being in 
the name of Borden Co­
unty Independent School 
District, to the said 
Borden County Indepen­
dent School District.

An interested county 
resident discussed
County roads with the 
Court.

County Clerk, Dorothy 
Browne, asked that the 
County Election Pre­
cinct 2A polling place 
be moved to the County 
owned Museum Building 
to allow the Courthouse 
to be open for regular 
ibusiness on election 
Idays. After discussion, 
la motion was made to 
Imove said polling place. 
Motion died for lack of 
a second.
A motion was made to 

adjourn. Motion was 
seconded and passed 
unanimously.

COUNTY TREASURERS’ MEETING

We’re proud to be a part o f the area since 1905

Snyder National Bank
This is your Bank pp|£ s™26M

Region 2 County 
Treasurers had their 
regional meeting at the 
Borden County Courth- 
house, Thursday, Nov. 
19, 1987.

Linda Clark, President^ 
presided over the very 
informative meetaing. 
Those attending were 
Toni Jones, Yoakum Co. ; 
Voda Beth Gradine, 
Garza Co.; Ilene Hale 
and Deputy Treasurer 
Debra Stevenson, Fisher 
Co.; Joyce Whitehead, 
Crosby Co.; Barbara 
Stone, Dawson Co. ; 
Linda Clark, Gaines 
Co.; Glenna Orman,

Floyd Co.; Druline 
Rape, Dickens Co.; 
Bobbie Montgaomery and 
Deputy Treasurer Pat 
Sims, Terry Co.; Connie 
Nicholson, Lubbock Co. ; 
and Mellissa Ludecke, 
Borden Co.

The next meetiong 
will be in June at 
Crosbyton and will be 
hosted by Joyce White- 
head, County Treasurer, 
Crosby Co.
A special thanks to 

Gae Ludecke, Carolyn 
Stone, sarah Sharp and 
Wanda Smith for helping 
prepare for the meeting 
and for helping with 
the lunch.

JIM AND KITTY VINCENT, Outdoor writers and 
photographers for outdoor magazines. They were 
around town interviewing possible stories

(Staff Photo)
WHITE MORTUARIES, 

INC.
"We care for yours as we would 
have ours cared for"

O'DONNELL TAHOKA

510 8th 428-3313 1821 M ain 998-4433

Owners-Billie & Donnie Everett, Gail, Tx

Visit our Deli

Custom cakes

710 N. 4th
Lamesa



U P D A T E  ON N U TR IEN T  L E V E L S  IN R A N G E  P A S T U R E S  

4 November 1987

F iv e  fo rage  samples w ere taken in Borden Coun ty  on 20 O ctobe r 1987 by K e n t 
M ills ,  Sa les R ep re sen ta tive  fo r E z e l l-K e y  G ra in  Co., Inc. Snyder, Texas. These 
samples w ere taken on the ranches o f Ra lph  M ille r  and Ro land  K ey  and 
cons isted  o f m ixed grasses that the c a t t le  seemed to be eating . The forage 
samples w ere sent to the New Y o rk  D a iry  Herd Improvem ent Co o pe ra tive , in 
Ithaca, New Y o rk  (a coo pe ra tive  o f C o rn e ll U n ive rs ity ). The averages, ranges 
o f data  re ce ived  from  the analyses, and requ irem ents fo r dry and w et cow s are 
as fo llo w s  (the ranges found are in  parenthesis):

Summary o f Fo rage  Data 
Sample Date: 20 O ctobe r 1987

N u trien t A ve rage Range(%) Dry Cow W et Cow

Crude  P ro te in 5.2 % (5.0 - 5.4) 5.9 % 7.8 %
Net Energy L a c ta t io n 0.43 M eal/# (0.40 - 0.46) 0.36 0.47
Net Energy M a in tenance 0.47 M eal/# (0.44 - 0.49)
Net Energy Ga in 0.21 M eal/# (0.18 - 0.23)
T o ta l D ig es tib le  N u tr ie n ts *7.8 % (56.0 - 59.0) 54.3 % 59.9 %
C a lc iu m 0.52 % (0.45 - 0.59) 0.26 % 0.28 %
Phosphorous 0.07 % (0.05 - 0.09) 0.21 % 0.22 %
Magnesium 0.08 % (0.07 - 0.09) 0.10 % 0.15 %
Potassium 0.41 % (0.35 -  0.4B) 0.52 % 0.65 %

A s you can see, we are a lready  f ind ing  a la rm ing  d e f ic ie n c ie s  in  p ro tien , 
phosphorous, magnesium, and potassium . D e f ic ie n c ie s  in  any o f these areas can 
reduce in ta ke , w h ich  causes fu r th e r  d e f ic ie n c ie s , or cause in e f f ic ie n t  u t il iz a t io n  
o f o ther n u tr ie n ts . C ow s w ill p robab ly  begin to loose m uscle mass very qu ick ly . 
If th is  o ccu rs  in  the la te  stages o f p regnancy, w eak or s t i l l  born, ca lve s  can 
occu r.

A l l  p roducers should make sure they have a ''H igh Phosphorous" m inera l out fre e  
cho ice  tha t a lso has a reasonab ly high le ve l o f magnesium and potassium . C a t t le  
should be w atched  fo r ea rly  signs o f loss o f cond it ion , and begin supplem ental 
feed ing to p reven t too much w e igh t loss. E x trem e  w e igh t loss can cause reduced 
m ilk  p roduction  and poor con cep tion  ra te s  when breed ing is begun.

Anyone  w ish ing  more In fo rm ation , or w an ting  to have the ir fo rage  sampled, 
should con tac t:

K e n t M ills
% E z e l l-K e y  G ra in  Co ., Inc.
P . O. Box 1062 
Snyder, Texas 79549 
915-573-9373 or 800-592-4496TEXAS COTTON CROP PROJECTION CONTINUE UPWARD

Crop production projec­
tions from the U.S. 
Department of Agaricul- 
ture released earliera 
in October have some 
important implications 
for Texans.

This is particularly 
ture for projections 
in cotton, com, 
sorghum, and wheat.

The biggest story from 
the crop production 
report comes in cotton, 
where 1987 production 
is currently forecast 
at 1.3 million bales, 
up 37 percent from 
1986 and 4 percent 
from last month1 s 
projection.

The increase over 
September1s estimate 
reflects favorable 
weather in the Texas 
southern high plains 
and Oklahoma, where 
the October estimates 
increased 9 percent 
from a month earlier.

Although the market is

keenly aware of the 
condition of the crop 
on the Texas high 
plains, the report 
could be considered 
"bearish" for cotton. 
The grain complex was 
basically neutral as 
far as the October 
update crop report was 
concerned. Estimates 
for corn, sorghum, and 
wheat production were 
dropped slightly to 
7.1 billion bushels of 
com, 747 million

bushels of sorgahum, 
and 2.1 billion bushels 
of wheat.

Note that the earlier 
released grain stocks 
report also indicated 
heavier feed use than 
had previously been 
expected for feed 
grains and wheat.

This will point to 
tighter free stocks as 
most of the stocks are 
eligible for some form 
of government program 
protection.

Historically, it has 
been difficult to lock 
up stocks from the 

market, however.
Therefore, given the 
attractiveness of
using generic PIK 
certificates, it is 
unlikely that there 
will be significant 
price increases in the 
near future.

HAPPY
HOLIDAYSFROM

THE BORDEN 
STAR
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- C L A S S I F I E D -
O O o PART TIME ° ° 0
HOME MAILING PROGRAM! 

Excellent income. 
DETAILS:

Send self-addressed. 
Stamped envelop to: 

WEST 
Box 5887

Hillside, N.J. 07205

1/2 or Whole Grain-Fed 
CHIANINA LITE-BEEF.

SIX ROW TYE WHEAT DRILL. 
B.W. Edwards 
(806) 428-3809 

O'Donnell, Texas

* GOVERNMENT HOMES *

Government Homes from 
$1.00 (U Repair) Fore­
closures, Repos, Tax 
Delinquent properties. 
NOW SELLING YOUR AREA. 
CALL: (315) 736-7375 

EXT. H-TX-G6
For current list. 24 HRS

* * * TYPISTS * * * 
Hundreds weekly at home! 

WRITE: P.O. Box 17 
Clark, N.J. 07066

* * * MOBILE HOMES * * *
CREDIT PROBLEMS?

DOWN PAYMENT PROBLEMS?
I specialize in 

Approvals in Easy Terms 
For sincere help call 

COLLECT0 ° ° 
(806)763-4051

GOVERNMENT HOMES
$1.00 (U-Repair)

BUY DIRECT! 
Repos & Tax Seized 

Properties.
CALL TODAY for FACTS! 

1-(518)459-3546 
EXT. H6634D 

(TOLL-Refundable)
24 HRS.

* * * FOR SALE * * * 
House and 2.75 acres
2 bedroom - 1 bath. 
Roping Arena and 

Horse Stalls 
Located in Gail 

CALL REX COX 
(915) 573-0724

DON'T LET POISONING 
SPOIL TRADITION

cont. from pg- 7
for more than two off the bone and re-
hours. frigerate. Freeze any

portions you want to
* If you plan to keep keep beyond two days of

leftovers. cut the meat refrigeration.

WESTERN SEED & DEUNTING 

Certified Cotton Seed

A C ID
□ H U N T IN G

Paymaster 145, 303, 404, 792 
Coker 3131, S110, 500 
Terra 383, SR-10, SR-482 
SP-21, SP-215, CAMD-E 
CAB-CS

Ç O T T O N
P L A N TIN G  SEED

Hay Grazer Grain Sorghum Wheat

Wheat & Oats Cleaning
LA M ESA . TE X A S  

R O N  B U T L E R
B u s i n e s s  P h o n e  
( 0 0 6 )  8 7 2 - 8 8 9 6  
( 8 0 6 )  8 7 2 - 5 3 8 8 '

RESIDENCE PHONE
(80S . )  . 8 72 -5271

TOP DOLLARS PAID 
For Oil and Gas Minerals 

Producing and Non-Producing 
Write: MINERALS P. O. Box 7522,

Midland Texas 797Q8 _______ Or Call: (915) 68»-» 110|

ri '
The First Notional
B(ink - O'Donnell

We want to meet the 
financial needs of this 

community -

Come in and visit with us
We now have safety deposit boxes.

MEMBER FDEC _
^
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F ASCS NEWS

By Jerry Stone
• 'a ..u. ■OSDA ANNOUNCES 1988

UPLAND COTTON PROGRAM 
PROVISIONS

repayment rate during 
the week in which the 
cotton is sold. Up to 
50 percent of any loan 
dificiency payments may 
be made in commodity 
ceratificates. Producers 
may elect to forego 
loan eligibility and 
receive loan deficiency 
payments on a bale-by- 
bale basis.

Secretary of Agricul­
ture Richard E. Lyng 
has announced a 12.5 
percent acreage reduc­
tion and other pro­
visions of the 1988 
upland cotton program. 
They include:

The established 
target price will be 77 
cents per pound..

- - The loan level
will be 51.8 cents per 
pound for the base 
quality of upland 
cotton (Strict Low 
Middling (SML) 1-1/16 
inch, micronaire 3.5 
through 4.9, at average 
U.S. location).

USDA intends to 
implement the Plan B 
marketing loan program 
in the event the adjust­
ed world price for 
upland cotton falls 
below the announced 
loan level. Currently, 
the adjusted world 
price is well above the 
loan level. Currently, 
the adjusted world 
price is well above the 
loan level. If the 
adjusted world price 
during a week in which 
a loan repayment occurs 
should fall below 51.8 
cents per pound, 1988 
crop cotton pledged as 
collateral for a price 
support loan may be 
repaid at the adjusted 
world price in effect 
for that week.

The adjusted world 
price is determined for 
the base quality. It 
will be adjusted on the 
basis of quality and 
location using the 1988 
crop price support 
program schedules of 
premiums and discounts 
for grade and staple, 
discounts for micronaire 
location differentials, 
and any coarse count 
adjustment in effect 
for the week in which 
the laon repayment 
occurs. The adjusted 
world price for any 
quality will not be 
established at less 
than 5 cents per pound.

Whenever the adjusted 
world price for a week 
in which a loan repay­
ment occurs is above 
the loan level, 1988 
crop upland cotton 
pledged as collateral 
for a price support 
loan may be repaid at 
the loan level for the 
specific quality and 
location.

Accrued interest,
reconcentration charges 
previously paid by the 
Commodity Credit Corpor­
ation, and warehouse 
charges on 1988 crop 
upland cottoan under 
extended loan that have 
been previously paid by 
CCC, will be added to 
the loan repayment 
value on all loan 
collateral 
with cash.

Loan deficiency 
payments will be made 
to eligible producers 
who agree to forego 
loan eligibility if the 
loan repayment rate is 
less than the announced 
loan level. The payment 
rate will equal the 
difference between the 
loan level and the loan

Any commodity certifi­
cates issued under the 
1988 upland cotton 
program may be exchanged 
for any commodity in 
CCC inventory that is 
made available by CCC, 
including upland cotton 
of any crop which had 
been pledged to CCC as 
collateral for a price 
support loan. Upland 
cotton obtained with a 
commodity certificate 
wiall be valued at the 
adjusted world price in 
effect during the week 
in which the certificate 
is presented to CCC for 
exchange. The inventory, 
for any coarse count 
ad justment, f ol lowing
the same procedure as 
for cash olan repayments 

redeemed with a minimum adjusted 
world price of 5 cents 
per pound.

- - A recourse loan 
program for upland seed 
cotton will be continued

- - A paid land 
diversion program will 
not be implementeed.

The inventory- 
reduction program will 
not be implemented.

Common program pro­
visions that apply to 
the 1988 wheat, feed 
grains, upland cotton, 
extra long staple 
cotton and rice programs 
were announced on July 
2, and Aug. 25.

Sign-up dates and 
other details of the 
1988 wheat, feed grains, 
upland cotton, extra

Signup dates and 
other details of the 
1988 upland cotton 
program will be announc­
ed later.

HOLIDAY
This office will be 

closed Thursday, Nov. 
26th for Thanksgiving.

REPORT FLORDIA CITRUS 
SALES

cont. from pg. 8 
Dallas, (214)954-0672; 
Houston, (713)870-9911 
Lubbock, (806)799-8555 
Odessa, (915)367-5002 
San Antonio, (512) 656-
2315; San Juan, (512) 
787-8866; Stephenville, 
(817)965-5097; Tyler, 
(214)597-6571; Vernon, 
(817)552-9954.

One 100-watt incandesc- 
cent bulb produces more 
light than two 60-watt 
bulbs, with 20 percent less 
energy consumption.

F F A -F H A

F R U IT
S A L E S

The Gail FFA and FHA 
organizations will once 
again be holding their 
annual fruit sales 
fund raising drive.

The sales will begin 
on November 16th and 
run through December 
3rd.
The following items 

will be sold.
(1) Grapefruit-Texas 

401b. box-$16.00 
201b. box-$10.00

(2) Oranges Navel
California

401b. box-$16.00 
201b. box-$10.00

(3) Apples Washington
401b. box-$18.00 
201b. box-$10.00

(4) Mixed Combo * 
251b. box-$14.00

*Includes: grapefruit,
apples, oranges, and 
pears.

Anyone wishing to pur­
chase fruit should con­
tact an FFA or FHA mem­
ber or Mr. Buddy 
Wallace: 915/856-4314,
(work number) or Ms. 
Joan Grey: 915/856-4314, 
(work number).

The FFA-FHA organi- 
nation would once again 
like to thank everyone 
for their support dur­
ing these fund raising 
activities.

Branon Funeral Home
Service in this area since 1922.

Phone: 872-8335 403 N . Austin - Lamesa

DON'T THROW THOSE OLD 
BOOTS AND SHOES AWAY

Take them to
B&B BOOT AND SHOE REPAIR

WE FIX MENS AND LADIES 
$2.00 OFF HALF SOLE AND HEEL

WHEN PRESENTED WITH THJS 
AD THROUGH NOVEMBER

MONDAY-FRIDAY 8:30-5:30
CORNER OF NORTH 4TH AND AVE. F ACROSS THE STREET FROM CLAIB.ORN'S

Lamesa, Texas
OWNER BILLY BRASWELL

Green Acres Nursery
700 Ejt? ,  175 L , 267-6832Big Spring, Texas

— wrHKTou» U W W H IO A IM W  f T V Q  T T i r i n

H e a d q u a r t e r s  J-tULriO,
SHRUBS, TROPICALS 

FERTILIZERS
TIME TO PLANT

Bulbs and Pansies

FREE DELIVERY IN BIG SPRING AREA
for funerals, hospital 

or
special occasion plants 

(green or blooming) 
Call: 267-8932
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L E T
MY

ME G ET  
APRON

lb; Home Economics News
BY DENNIS POOLE, COUNTY AGENT

CHECK CHIMNEY BEFORE 
FIRING IT UP

One of the most 
important routine home 
inspections is also one 
that many Texas home- 
owners neglect - - the 
chimney.
Wood-heating accounts 

for more fires, more 
fire deaths and greater 
property damage than 
any other kind of 
heating fuel.

Most wood heating 
fires involve ignition 
of creosote inside the 
chimney,(Creosote is a 
black tar-like substance 
that builds up inside 
the chimney in normal 
use). While most of 
these fires are contain­
ed within the chimney 
and cause no damage to 
the house, there is 
still much cause for 
concern since a poten­
tial hazard exists.
With the heating 

season approaching, we 
urge homeowners who 
have a wood-buiming 
stove or fireplace to 
check the chimney for 
any damage that may 
have occurred in the 
past heating season. A 
local "chimney sweep" 
or dealer can help with 
this effort. Have any 
damage repaired.

Most common causes of 
home fires involving 
chimneys are the follow­
ing:

- - Improper chimney 
installation too close 
to wood framing.

Installation of 
thermal insulation too 
close to the chimney.

- - Improperly passing 
the stovepipe or chimney 
through a ceiling or 
wall, causing ignition 
of wood framing.

Structural damage 
to the chimney caused 
by the ignition of 
creosote.

Sturctural damage to 
metal prefabricated 
chimneys can expose 
wood framing to exces­
sive temperatures or 
can leak potentially 
toxic gases into the 
home's interior. Such 
damage can result from 
corrosion or rusting of 
the inner liners of 
metal chimneys or from 
buckling, separation 
of the seam or collaps­
ing of the inner liner 
of metal chimneys.

Structural damage 
also occurs in masonry 
chimneys. This situation 
is often associated 
with chimney deteriora­
tion or improper 
installation. The tile 
inner liner and the 
surrounding brick or 
block structure may 
crack and separate, 
perhaps as a result of 
the ignition of creosote 
buildup in the chimney.

Tile liners should be 
installed in old chim­
neys that do not have a 
liner. Also, seal a 
clay liner with re­
fractory cement.
A chimney should be 

checked frequently for 
creosote deposits, soot 
build-up and physical 
damage. This involves 
only a simple visual 
examination, but it 
should be done twice a 
month during heavy use. 
If you spot a problem 
or have had a chimney 
fire, contact a qualifi­
ed chimney repairman or 
"chimney sweep" for a 
complete safety inspec­
tion.

Certain products are 
now available which 
show promise for reduc­
ing creosote production 
and harmful pollutant 
emissions. Also, advanc­
ed wook stove designs 
appear to provide more 
complete fuel combustion. 
Catalytic combustors 
give similar results

and are available with 
new stoves or as separ­
ate components which can 
be installed between 
the flue gas exit and 
the chimney connector 
of existiang stoves.DON'T LET POISONING SPOIL TRADITION
Perhaps nothing

evokes nostalgia like 
the tastes and aromas 
of traditional holiday 
foods. On Thanksgiving 
and Christmas, more 
often than not, the 
main course of the 
family sometimes calling 
for recipes dating back 
for generations.
But no matter how 

"tried and true" a 
recipe may be, mishand­
ling of meats can lead 
to spoilage, and possi­
bly to food poisoning. 
Modem, mass-quantity 
meat processing methods 
can contribute to
bacterial contamination 
of commercial poultry 
and meat. And cooks, 
especially those unac­
customed to preparing 
large meals, need to 
follow starlet rules of 
cleanliness in the
kitchen.
Food spoilage, and

its result, food poison­
ing of anyone who
consumes the food, 
occurs when bacteria in 
the food are allowed to 
multiply and either 
infect the victim 
themselves, or produce 
toxins which are harmful 
to humans. Victims of 
food poisoning may have 
relatively mild symptoms 
— nausea, vomiting,
diarrhea— but may also 
require hospitalization 
to prevent death.

The Texas Department 
of Health (TDH) recom­
mends the following 
steps in preparing and 
serving a holiday 
turkey. They ensure 
against salmonellosis 
perhaps the most common 
form of food-borne 
iilness.
* Cooks should be sure 

to wash hands, cooking 
surfaces, utensils, and 
all foods thoroughly.
* A turkey should be 

thawed in the refrigera­
tor, or under cold 
running water (70 
degrees or below).
* Thawing in a micro- 

wave oven is safe only 
when the food will be

immediately cooked 
either in the microwave 
or in a conventional 
oven.
* When thawed, the 

turkey should be thorou­
ghly rinsed and dried.
* Prepare the stuffing 

•immediately before 
cooking. Dry ingredients 
can be mixed in advance, 
but eggs, oysters, 
butter, or other moist 
ingredients should be 
added at cooking time.
* Cooking the stuffing 

in the turkey cavity 
may result in its not 
being fully cooked in 
the center. It is safer

to cook the stuffing 
separately.
* Cook your turkey in 

a preheated oven of at 
least 350° F.
* When fully cooked, 

the dense portions of 
the meat, such as the 
thighs, will have 
reached at least 180° 
7, measured with a meat 
thermometer.
* Remove the stuffing 

from the bird before 
serving.
* Never leave the 

turkey, the stuffing, 
or gravy unrefrigerated

cont. to pg. 5

Vie want to say THANK YOU to all who helped 
put out the fire on our ranch last Sunday. A. 
SPECIAL THANKS to Bill Norton, Joe Canon, 
Jim Smith, Wendell Culp, Les Copeland, The 
Lamesa Fire Department and to others who 
helped that we did not get their names.

THANKS AGAIN.

REQUEST FOR BIDS ON 
TEXAS HIGHWAY CONSTRUCTION

Sealed proposals for constaruction 221.346 
miles of seal coat on various limits of IH 
20, US 84, SH 70, US 180, FM 612, SH 350, FM 
1054, FM 419, FM 1210, FM 1170, FM 1081, & FM 
2350 in Howard, Mitchell, Nolan, Kent, 
Borden and Scurry counties, covered by CPM 
5-5-70, CPM 5-6-78, CPM 5-8-72, CPM 6-1-69, 
CPM 6-2-79, CPM 53-12-46, CPM 263-2-15,CPM 
295-3-22, CPM 295-4-29, CPM 296-1-24, CPM 
682-2-9, CPM 693-1-25, CPM 693-2-9, CPM 
933-5-14,CPM 983-3-15, CPM 1714-2-5, CPM 
2033-2-6, CPM 2033-3-6, CPM 2329-2-10, & CPM 
2769-1-4 will be received at the State 
Department of Highways and Public Transporta­
tion, Austin, until 1:00 P.M., December 8, 
1987, and then publicly opened and read.

Plans and specifications including minimum 
wage rates as provided -by Law Resident 
Engineer, Snyder, Texas, and at the State 
Department of Highways and Public Transporta­
tion, Austin Texas. Bidding proposals are to 
be requested from the Construction Division, 
D.C. Greer State Highway Building, 11th and 
Brazos Streets, Austin, Texas 78701. Plans 
are available through commercial printers in 
Austin, Texas, at the expense of the bidder.

Usual rights reserved.
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TEXAS CONSUMERS URGED TO REPORT ANY FLORIDA CITRUS SEEN FOR SALE IN TEXAS
Texas consumers are 

being asked to protect 
Texas citrus from a 
devastating disease by 
reporting any Florida 
citrus they see for 
sale in Texas.
Florida citrus for 

sale in Texas should be 
reported to the nearest 
office of the Texas 
Department of Agricul­
ture , because the 
fruit could contaminate 
Texas citrus and devas­
tate an industry just 
now starting to re­
cuperate from the 1983 
freeze, said TDA's 
Deputy Commissioner 
Kike Moeller.

"TDA already has 
increased inspections 
in grocery stores 
statewide in an effort

conjunction with USDA 
to inspect South Texas 
nursery stock in an 
effort to detect any 
possible outbreaks of 
citrus canker, Moeller 
said.

Controlling an out­
break of canker is 
expensive, as evidenced 
by the fact that more 
than a half a century 
ago Floridians spent 
more than $6 million in 
an effort to eradicate 
the dreaded disease. As 
a part of the eradica­
tion effort, they
destraoyed 2.25 million 
citrus trees in a 
20-year period starting 
in 1910, Moeller said. 
To date, the disease 
still had not been 
eradicated in Florida,

Moeller added.
TDS officials most

recently worked- with 
the USDA to halt the 
sale of oranges and 
grapefruits in Longview. 
USDA currently is 
considering whether to 
seek penalties against 
the Mississippi shipper 
responsible for the 
violations.

Florida citrus gener­
ally is identified as 
such on crate or bags 
in which it is packaged 
or on in-store adver­
tisements such as 
banners.

More information
about reporting Florida 
citrus or citrus canker 
is available by calling 
Williams at 512/463-7819 
or TDA's closest dis­
trict office.

TDA's 12 district of­
fices and theli tele­
phone numbers are :
Amarillo, (806)358-7285; 
Beaumont, (409)832-3471; 
Brenham, (409)836-5641;

cont. to m .  5

Scripture Corner

Let Us Give Thanks
"When you have eaten 
and are satisfied, 
praise the Lord your 
God for the good land 
He has given you. Be 
careful that you do not 
forget the Lord your 
God, failing to observe 
His Commands, His laws, 
and His decrees.. Let 
everything that has 
breath praise the Lord. 
Give thanks to Him and 
praise His Name. Let us 
come before Him with 
Thanksgiving...We 
thanks to You, 0 
we give thanks, 
your name is near...'

give
God,
for

Deuteronomy 8:10-11; 
Psalms 150:6; 100:4b;
95:2a; 75:1a,b.

to locate any illegal 
fruit, "Moeller said, 
"We want to make consum­
ers aware of the problem 
since their input can 
increase our enforce­
ment 's effectiveness
three-fold."
A federal quarantine 

enforced by the U.S. 
Department of Agricul­
ture prohibits fresh 
Florida citrus from 
being transported to 
Texas and other citrus- 
producing states.

Citrus canker is a 
bacteria that kills 
citrus trees and renders 
fruit unmarketable,
explained TDA's regulat­
ory entoamologist
Darrell Williams.

"Citrus canker is the 
->st aggressive citrus 
isease known to man. 

There is no danger to 
humans, but it is 
highly contagious and 
spreads easily."
Williams said. "The 
only control for a 
canker outbreak is to 
burn the infested 
materials. It's easy to 
see the importance of 
keeping the disease out 
since such an outbreak 
in the citrus-growing 
Rio Grande Valley could 
result in the destruc­
tion of the citrus in­
dustry in Texas."

In addition to trying 
to locate Florida
citrus in grocery
outlets, TDA inspectors
also are working in

Fashion and Western Wear

Colored
Cowboy
Cuts

Sweaters

Sport
Coats

Western Wear
CoMef* Heights 

Shopping Center

Snyder, Texas

Sport
Shirts

by
John Henry


